

Veterans of the Vietnam War

P.O. Box 2113, Middletown, Connecticut 06457-2113













"PEOPLE WHO CARE"

Volume 30, Issue 9

NEWSLETTER

November 2016

MARK YOUR CALENDARS

Numerous Veteran events will be taking place in the next 2 weeks, a separate flyer will be sent with the dates, times and locations, please participate all of these events are in honor of us,

December 6th – Regular Chapter Meeting, 7pm January 3rd – Regular Chapter Meeting, 7pm February 7th - Regular Chapter Meeting, 7pm

DRAWING

Lou Warzecha's name was drawn however he was not present to win the monthly drawing. Next drawing will be at the December meeting. You must be present to win so come to the meetings and you may leave with \$\$\$\$\$ in your pocket!

NEW MEMBERS and GUESTS

The Chapter now has a total of 106 members (19 Annual, 82 Life, and 5 Honorary). 21 members were present at the October meeting.

MEMBERS ILL OR IN DISTRESS

Tom Hartke is recovering from foot surgery. **Vinny Sylvestro** is recovering from a fall injury .**Joe Nanfito** is recovering from a stroke and has returned to Florida

COMMITTEES

Christmas Party: The members decided that the Chapter would not hold a Christmas party this year.

Nomination Committee: The slate for the 2016 Officers was not announced at the November meeting, The Nomination Committee will present the slate at the

December meeting at which time the members will vote to elect the officers for 2017.

CHAPTER NEWS

The Chapter voted to and approved the purcase of six wreaths for \$10.00 each. Wreaths will be placed on the gravesof deceased members at the Bow Lane State Cemetery.

Discussion was held on a possible trip to NYC to visit the 9/11 Memorial and Twin Towers sometime next spring (April/May???). Cost is estimated to be \$150 per person for the bus and admission to the sites. This cost would have to be paid in full up front (non-refundable) as tickets to tower and museum must be purchased well in advance. We must have a minimum of at least 30 people to reserve the bus and driver. If enough people are committed and paid up **Jack Mayoros** will set up trip.

December is Salvation Army Bell Ringing so get your warm weather gear out. Date will be announced at December meeting.

Saturday, November 12th: Wesleyan vs. Trinity football game. Veterans will be honored and will march onto the field before the start of the game. Free admission. Anyone who is going to participate must be at the north side of field prior to 10:00 am. Please wear your Chapter jacket, shirt, etc. to this event.

HAPPY THANKSGIVING TO ALL MEMBERS AND THEIR FAMILES AND FRIENDS!